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Atlanta, GA 30341-3717 

Dear Dr. Frumkin, 

The Illinois Department ofPublic Health (IDPH) has reviewed the Agency for Toxic Substances 
and Disease Registry (ATSDR) 2007 draft report "Public Health Implications 0/Hazardous 
Substances in the Twenty-Six U.S. Great Lakes Areas ofConcern," The Department has 
concerns about how the information is presented and also noticed several inaccuracies in the 
environmental data. 

Because of the way data is presented in the report it implies that the hazardous waste sites and 
environmental contaminants have caused an increase in morbidity rates in the Areas of Concern. 
Because this is not an epidemiological study no cause and effect can be shown. The data as 
presented is misleading. 

In addition, there are many inaccuracies in the information given about the current status of the 
hazardous waste sites in lllinois. Some of the hazard categories are inaccurate and there are 
multiple sites where more recent health consultations are available, but not cited. Currently, 
IDPH is working with ATSDR to gather the latest site-related information. 

In general, although the report attempts to present important information to the public, the way in 
which it is done leaves much room for misinterpretation. IDPH recommends that the report be 
revised to eliminate any potential confusion and to correct the inaccuracies. 
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